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Extending Christ’s Mission through the Catholic Ministries Appeal

As we launch this year’s Catholic Ministries Appeal (CMA), we are invited to reflect on how our collective support helps bring
Christ’s love and compassion to countless lives. Through the CMA, the Diocese of Rochester continues its mission to extend
Christ’s presence in our parishes, hospitals, college campuses, and communities. This appeal unites us as a family of faith, making it
possible for the Church to reach the elderly, care for the sick, accompany the imprisoned, and support families and individuals
during times of hardship.

Our contributions to the CMA ensure that essential ministries can thrive and serve as lifelines for those in need. In campus ministries
like our Catholic Newman Community, in local parishes, and throughout various Catholic Charities initiatives, the appeal
strengthens the Church's presence and impact. Catholic Charities alone serves over 250,000 individuals each year, providing food,
shelter, counseling, and hope to those facing economic challenges.

Through the CMA, we nurture the life of the Church and help bring the teachings of Christ to every generation. Our support directly
benefits the education of seminarians, the preparation of couples for marriage, and the guidance of adults journeying toward full
communion with the Church through the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (OCIA). By giving to the CMA, we help pass on
Catholic values, affirm the sanctity of all life, and empower young adults on campuses to deepen their relationship with God.

The impact of the CMA reaches every parish, including our own Newman Community, which receives more than $26,000 annually
from diocesan grants. These funds, along with additional support received when we use parish code 508, allow us to provide
meaningful programs and services to our members. This year, our goal is to raise $8,500 to strengthen our efforts further, ensuring
that our community can grow in faith and service.

Supporting the Catholic Ministries Appeal is more than just making a donation. It’s an opportunity to participate in a mission greater
than ourselves. When I personally contribute to the CMA each year, I think of the many lives touched by our shared faith—the
children learning about Christ, the seminarians dedicating their lives to service, the families finding support in difficult times. My
giving is a way of extending Christ’s mission, reaching beyond what I could do on my own to bring His love and compassion to
others.

I encourage you to join me in this mission. Every contribution, no matter the size, becomes part of a ripple effect of grace,
generosity, and community. Together, our gifts make it possible for the Church to continue Christ’s work in every parish, on every
campus, and in every corner of our diocese. Your gift matters. It matters to those who are cared for in hospitals, the young people
exploring their faith on college campuses, and every one of us called to be Christ's hands and heart in the world.

Please consider supporting this year’s Catholic Ministries Appeal. You can make your gift through VENMO @URNEWMAN (use
“CMA” in the note section), with the pledge cards available at the back of the church, or by donating directly at the Diocese of
Rochester CMA website. Please see the announcement in this bulletin to access the QR code and make sure you use our parish code,
508, if you donate directly. Each gift, large or small, is a meaningful contribution to Christ's mission.

Thank you for your generosity and for walking alongside us in this journey of faith. Together, let us extend Christ's love and service
to all.

Peace,
Fr. Cool
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